

Barrington School Building Committee
Meeting Minutes
October 18, 2022
Barrington Middle School Student Union

Present were Ms. Bae, Dr. Dillon, Mr. Dwyer, Mr. Fiore, Mr. Glum, Mr. Guthlein, Mr. Marchetti, Mr. McCrann, Dr. Rosengard, Mr. Sangiuliano, Mr. Valentine, and Mr. Wilmarth

Also present was Mr. Schmigle, Ms. Jessup, and Mr. Trim of KBA

Mr. Fiore called the meeting to order at 4:04 p.m.

A. Stage II Update/Scope - [KBA Presentation 10.18.2022](#)

a. Discussion - Scope of Project - presented by Ms. Jessup

- KBA provided a compilation of data that has been discussed over the last 18 months at the request of the committee.
- As Ms. Jessup reviewed these data points, the committee was asked to state if they agreed with the information as reviewed, didn't agree, or needed further clarification/information.
- Committee members posed questions throughout the presentation and discussion ensued
- Ms. Jessup then reviewed refined pathways based on Community feedback
 1. 2B-1: One (1) Pk - K, Two (2) 1-5 (no change)
 2. 2B-2: Two (2) Pk - K, One (1) 3-5
 3. 2B-3: One (1) Pk - 2, Two (2) 3-5
 4. 2B-4: Two (2) Pk - 2, Two (2) 3-5
 5. 2B-5: One (1) Pk - 2, One (1) 3-5
- KBA will provide more information regarding reimbursement rates and approximate estimates at next meeting

b. KBA Update - including timeline update and educator outreach sessions

- Educator outreach sessions have started and will continue into next week
- Decision of scope is necessary for Stage II work to proceed

c. Stage II Priority I and II items - due to time constraints this topic was deferred to another time

B. Approval of Minutes 9.8.22, 9.27.2022, and 10.11.22 - due to time constraints this topic was deferred to another time

C. Public Comment

- Thomas Peck, 21 Thomas St - Mr. Peck stated funds from a November 2018 bond are gone which means the timing concerns are gone. He feels that the process is broken and there is no need to continue with the decisions. He feels it's troubling that the timeline is being driven for no reason and he feels it's irresponsible to move forward. He feels that the four new options shown tonight are completely different pathways and the committee needs approval from the school committee before moving forward.
- Maura McCrann, 4 Woodford Rd. Mrs. McCrann feels the community is not happy with the decisions to date from the committee. Mrs. McCrann feels that the new options shown at the

end of this meeting are brand new Pathways, not variations of Option 2B and need to be reviewed by the School Committee. Ms. McCrann is asking the committee to slow down.

- Adam Mileikowsky, 4 Belton Drive. Mr. Mileikowsky feels that the committee is not moving fast enough and the committee has not come to decisions quickly enough. Mr. Mileikowsky stated the Committee was appointed by those elected and should move forward with a plan to help with overcrowding at the schools.
- Megan Lavigne, 17 Highview Ave. Mrs. Lavigne asked for clarification of what RIDE 50% commitment; is it having to spend 50% of the funds or to complete 50% of the project within the five years?

Mr. Fiore asked for a motion to adjourn at 6:03 p.m. Motion was so moved by Mr. Dwyer, seconded by Mr. Guthlein, and approved unanimously.